
May 2015
Greetings from Guadalajara,

A few months have passed since my last letter and several wonderful things have occurred during this time.
Our church has grown a little more by the addition of a Lady and her 16 year old son (their names are Luisa 
and Luis); we are very blessed to see them in church. We constantly pray for more people to come to know the 
Lord as their savior and join the church.

Several people are interested in baptism. In the next few weeks at least 4 will be baptized, although this might 
be postponed until our return from the U.S. in September.

Mother’s day was also a great event. We had 18 mothers who are regular members as well as 3 guests who 
had never been before. We pray that these three ladies come to know Christ as their Saviour.

During the month of April, the youth group wanted to do something special for spring break, therefore they 
went to Bro. Jonathan Galicia (youth pastor) in search for an activity. My father heard of their request and 
decided to have a 4 day camping trip on the beach. Although I was personally unable to go, the Bible School 
students pitched in and brought forth great Bible studies for the youth and a ton of fun games. All 10 kids that 
attended came back very enthused and are working as a well-oiled group within the church.

Bible school has finished for the year! On Saturday May 30th we held the graduation of Bro. Salvador Lara jr. 
as well as the certification of 4 current students for having completed one more year of studies. Pastor 
Salvador Lara Sr. was the special speaker for that evening. I´m sure it was an honor for him to preach at his 
son’s graduation.


